



Monthly Newsletter

September 2018

President's Letter

Summer sure went by fast! I hope that everyone is enjoying the remaining warm days before the leaves begin to fall! I am gladly welcoming the cooler weather and college football season.

Thank you to the social committee for another great Labor Day Party and to DJ Mark for providing the music!

While the pool officially closes during the week after Labor Day, the Board has approved for the pool to open for an additional 2 weekends (Saturday and Sunday – normal hours).

The Board would like to remind residents that changes in house paint colors, fences, new driveway designs, tree cutting (pines excluded), additions, and other changes to properties need to be approved by the HOA. Getting prior approval is generally a quick and easy process and will help avoid the need to redo painting, fencing and other projects.

I also wanted to mention that the neighborhood website (link below) does include our covenants, bylaws, budget, up to date minutes, operating rules and a statement regarding our lifeguard policy. http://www.leescrossingmariettaga.com/

As always, please feel free to contact me with any issues or concerns.

Thanks,

Melissa



If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or johnwpratt53@yahoo.com. The cost to rent the clubhouse is **\$75**. In addition, a rental deposit of **\$250** is required. However, if you return the clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned.



Upcoming Neighborhood Party Dates

October 14 – OctoberFest

November 15 - Ladies Night

December 9 – Family Christmas/Beer Exchange/Nativity

December 20 – Ladies Night/Wrapping Party





Please join us at our next Garden club meeting - **Thursday October 4** at the Marietta Educational Garden Center - 505 Kennesaw Ave. Marietta, GA

- Wine and appetizers served at 6:30
- Program starts at **7:00**

Please RSVP to Abby or Rachael abbyavery@gmail.com or rrshunter@hotmail.com

At this meeting we will be voting on our garden club name. If you have ideas for a name – please submit them. We also will come up with the structure for our club. Our garden club can be whatever we want it to be. We can have speakers to teach us, outings to gardens, if any of our members learn something cool they can share. The point is to have fun, build friendships, and learn a few things too.

ALSO we will have an outing before the next meeting to the North GA Fair on Sept. 20 to see the garden exhibit there. This will help us get ideas for our garden club. Admission is free on Sept. 20 to the fair. We can meet at the Lees Crossing clubhouse at 6:00 and carpool to the fair.

Calendar of Events – In September on the Marietta Square



For more information on these and other events, please go to the City of Marietta's website: http://www.mariettacalendar.com/?ai1ec=action~month|exact_date~1535774400|request_format~htm

Neighborhood Classifieds

NEW in box! Samsung Galaxy Tab E SM-T377A 9.6" Tablet - \$175, Full Drum Set with stool - \$100

Call Diane Edwards at 770-366-7265 and I can text you a picture if you are interested.



To receive newsletter by e-mail: send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com

For **ON-LINE EDITION**, go to <u>www.leescrossingmariettaga.com</u>

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the October Newsletter is September 28. <u>Any submissions</u> <u>after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion</u>.

Newsletter Editor: Gary Baker e-mail: gjbaker1@comcast.net

The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee's Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee's Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee's Crossing activities and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication within our neighborhood.

At this time, the Association does not utilize a Facebook page or other forms of social media. Any such social media communication regarding Lee's Crossing is not endorsed by the Board, may or may not reflect the viewpoints of the Board, and the accuracy and appropriateness of such communications are completely outside of the Board's control.

Mailbox Repair: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Joe Fenton at 770-329-2669 for mailbox post paint or placards.

Clubhouse Rental: Call John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or e-mail johnwpratt53@yahoo.com

Neighborhood Directories: Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF format. Send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password: Icswimtennis

Tennis Court Reservations: www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc

Board Members

Melissa Drehs, President 413 Lee's Trace	216-392-1424	Jason Waters, Director 600 Trailwood Lane	678-290-9116
Joe Fenton, Director 1068 Foreststone Way	678-581-0033	Walt Walker, Secretary 1060 Foreststone Way	770-428-4755
Chad Ellis, Director 545 Basil Court	678-907-1227	Angela Ford, Treasurer 521 Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
David Burke, Director 1164 Chestnut Hill Circle	412-512-0750	ACC Manager Judi Floyd iffloyd1035@gmail.com	404-808-5390

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com